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Keepers of His House Schedule 

__ 

Coming Events 

Date Time Event Location 

2  Ash Wednesday (fast, 
abstain from meat) 

 

3 7:00 PM K of C Officers/Planning 
Meeting 

Knights Hall/Online/
On Phone 

4  First Friday  

5 12:00 PM Rosary for America Park & Dogwood 
Intersection 

7 5:30 PM First Monday Confession Chapel 

9 7:00 PM St. Joseph Icon Mass & 
Rosary 

Saint Rose of Lima 
Church 

10 6:00 PM Vespers – Divine Office Chapel 

10 7:00 PM K of C Council Meeting Knights Hall/Online/
On Phone 

10 8:00 PM Fourth Degree Assembly 
Meeting after Council Mtg 

Knights Hall 

13 2:00 AM ***Daylight Savings Time 
Begins*** 

***Set clocks ahead 
one hour*** 

13 8:00 AM K of C Breakfast Parish Hall 

24 6:00 PM Fourth Thursday Special 
Dance 

Parish Hall 

26  April Newsletter Articles Due  

26 4:00 PM Corporate Communion Mass Saint Rose of Lima 
Church 
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Grand Knight's Report 

George Elliott 

Dear Brother Knights and Families,  
 We welcome new Brother Knight Ben 
Urnick to our order and to our council. 
Brother Ben was proposed by Brother Ray 
Kutch.   Congratulations and welcome, Ben! 
 On behalf of our council, I want to 
express our sincere gratitude to the Saint 
Rose of Lima Ladies Auxiliary for 
everything they do, but particularly for the job 
they do for our Fourth Thursday Special 
Dances.  Every month, they do so much to 
bring joy to our guests.  Thank you so much, 
ladies! 
 Tempus fugit – Time Flies.  Lent is upon 
us already.  Ash Wednesday and Good Friday 
are days of fasting and abstinence from meat, 
and other Fridays of Lent are days of 
abstinence from meat. Please see the 
information from the United States Conference 
of Catholic Bishops included in this newsletter 
for more information on the requirements for 
fasting and abstinence. 
 Lent is a time of prayer, fasting and 
almsgiving.  Frequently, the topic of giving 
something up for Lent comes up.  One of the 
best explanations I've heard talked about this 
in terms of penance.  Our offerings serve as 
reparations for our sins and the sins of others, 
and help strengthen our self-control in order to 
do God's will.   At Easter, we should be further 
along on our faith journey than we were at 
Ash Wednesday. 
 Our planning meeting will be on 
Thursday, March 3, at 7 pm.  We have several 
activities and events to plan, and your input is 
important and very welcome.   

 Our regular monthly meeting will be 
on Thursday, March 10 at 7 pm.  Please plan 
to participate in the  meeting.  In addition to 
our normal business, we will select our Knight 
of the Year and Family of the Year from 
among the knights and families of the month 
from April 2021 through March 2022.  Please 
come to help choose the winners of these 
important awards! 
 Both the planning meeting and the 
regular monthly meeting are open to all 
knights, and both meetings are in-person and 
online.  Please see the details elsewhere in this 
newsletter.  Whether it's in person or online, 
please plan to share some time with your 
fellow knights.  
 As a reminder, before our monthly 
meetings, we gather on the second Thursday 
of each month in the Saint Rose of Lima 
Chapel for Vespers at 6:00 PM.  We're 
blessed to have one of our deacons, recently 
Deacon Phil Czajkowski, to lead us in 
praying The Divine Office.  There's always 
room for more knights to give glory and praise 
to God before our meetings. 
 Our council and parish will host the 
traveling Saint Joseph Icon during March 7th - 
14th.  More information will be provided. 
 And remember, at 2:00 AM on Sunday, 
March 13, clocks get set ahead one hour.  You 
might want to set your clocks ahead an hour 
when you go to bed the night before (for the 
things that don't update automatically. 
 Vivat Jesus!  Blessed Michael McGivney, 
pray for us! 

Council 7027 Meetings for the Month of March 
Officers’/Planning Meeting (all knights welcome): Thursday, March 3, 7 PM 

Council Meeting (all knights welcome):  Thursday, March 10, 7 PM 

***Three Ways You Can Participate:  In-person, by phone, or online*** 
- In-person: in the Knights Hall, adjacent to the covered pavilion 
- By phone:  Call (872) 240-3412, enter Access Code 342-890-781# 

- By computer, smartphone, or tablet:  www.gotomeet.me/GeorgeElliott8 
(and turn on your microphone and/or web cam) 

For any method, consider “arriving” up to ten minutes early 
Questions?Contact Grand Knight George Elliott, cell 908-487-8622 / email grejr13@gmail.com 

Can’t wait to “see” you!  Be safe! 
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Field Agent's Report 
Jeff Fischer, FICF, LUTCF 

 K of C Field Agent 
 (850) 981-8207 

jeff.fischer@kofc.org  https://www.facebook.com/KofCfischer 

March arrives and Lent begins on the very 
next day, March 2.  We all know that Lent 
is the time of preparation for Easter.  It 
begins on Ash Wednesday and ends with 
Holy Thursday.  In order to prepare to 
celebrate the Lord’s resurrection we are to 
exercise self-control and self-denial by 
fasting.  We are encouraged to encounter 
Christ in the reading of Scripture and we 
are to serve others by the giving of alms.  

When I was a kid, the “go to” self-denial 
was giving up chocolate…made those 
chocolate Easter bunnies most tasty!  I 
think a lot of us are creatures of habit 
when it comes to self-denial.  We 
continue on the same path, “giving up” 
the same things  each year.  Although self
-denial is important as a practice, I’ve 
gotten a little older and a bit more 
introspective.  I try to think of positive 
things to do rather than what I want to 
give up. Here are some of the things on a 
personal level that I’m going to try: 
Devote some time each day to reading 
Scripture.  I’m not going to read whole 
books or commit to something I can’t 
achieve, but for 10 minutes each day I’m 
going to read the Good Book.  I think 
reading scripture every day is good habit 
to nurture. 

Rather than “giving up” I’m going to try to 
“give away.”  It doesn’t help anyone…
other than me…if I give up chocolate 
again this year.  But if I give away to the 
poor, that can have a positive effect on 
me and on someone else.  God has 
blessed me with so many material 
blessings I can afford to part with 
some.  And that includes money.  I’m 
determined to be more generous this 
Lent. 

As men of faith let’s take advantage of 
some of the many program offerings 
during Lent.  Some of these programs are 
done diocesan-wide, some at the local 
parish level, and many councils have 
special programs for prayer and 
reflection.  If you are able perhaps you 
can lead or help lead a program at your 
council.  I know for me, being involved 
with other men of faith strengthens me. 

As we prepare spiritually for this new 
liturgical season of Lent, don’t forget the 
temporal.  Tempus fugit, memento 
mori!  I am honored to carry on our 
blessed founder’s vision of protecting 
Catholic families. 

Vivat Jesus and May God bless you all. 

 

 

WHY DO CATHOLICS PUT ASHES ON THEIR FOREHEADS? 

[select only one] 

A.  Ash Wednesday is a Holy Day of Obligation.    

B.  The requirement for receiving ashes on Ash Wednesday was instituted by the Church to 
promote the soap industry during the Middle Ages. 

C.  The requirement for receiving ashes on Ash Wednesday was instituted by the Church  
 to promote personal hygiene during the Middle Ages. 

D.  None of the above.   

      [Answer found on page 11] 
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Deacon’s Teaching  By Deacon Chris Christopher 

Ash Wednesday and the Lenten Season 

We again come to one of the two 
Great Seasons in the liturgical 
year, Lent/Easter [the other being Advent/

Christmas] and it begins on Ash Wednesday, March 
2nd this year. 

Catholics, and many other Christians, will have 
ashes applied to their foreheads in the shape of 
a cross.  People generally wear the ashes that 
symbolize penance, mourning, and mortality, 
throughout the day to publicly express their 
faith and penance. 

Ashes are an appropriate expression of these 
nouns because they are “dirty”.  They humble 
us by reminding us that however proud we may 
be of ourselves, our accomplishments, and 
possessions, in the end as the words of the Ash 
Wednesday Rite include, “We are dirt, and to 
dirt we shall return.” (Genesis 3:19)  At the same 
time, having dirty faces reminds us that sin 
stains us, and we need to be cleansed of it 
through God’s grace (Psalms 51:3-5, 9, 11-12). 

The act of wearing the ashes is not a penance.  
Yes, we receive the ashes on a day of fasting, 
but they are merely a reminder that we will one 
day die, and that we must repent.  When we 
receive the ashes, the words we hear either 
remind us that we will turn to dust or urge us to 
turn away from sin.  Therefore, by publicly 
wearing ashes, we are not trying to draw 
attention to our fasting.  Rather, we are 
reminding ourselves, and the world around us, 
of the importance of turning away from sin and 
that this life does not last forever.  As the 2nd 
reading on Ash Wednesday proclaims, we 
cannot live as though we will never die.  
(2 Corinthians 5:20-6:2) 

Regarding the season of Lent, why does the 
Church impose this 40 day ‘burden’ on us every 
year?  After all, we know what it’s all about after 
being through it so many times.  Why should we 
set aside special days and seasons for these 
burdensome activities? 

One answer would be that after the fall in the 
Garden, we became frail, fractured human 
beings easily succumbing to temptations of sin.  
In knowing this, Mother Church calls us back 
once a year to refocus our efforts on what it 
means to be a follower of Jesus and strive to 
grow in holiness so as to be with him in eternity.  
The Church recognizes that if we do not set 
aside time for these disciplines, many of us will 

neglect them altogether and fall further away 
from being imitators of Christ.  Mother Church 
knows best. 

The message of this ‘burden’ - Prayer, Fasting, 
and Alms Giving - during Lent is that we should 
incorporate them in our daily lives to keep 
focused on our ultimate destiny.  The value of 
prayer is immediately obvious.  But why, one 
might ask, are fasting and almsgiving ways to 
holiness? 

No discipline seems pleasant at the time, it’s 
painful.  Later, however, it produces a harvest 
of righteousness and peace for those who allow 
it to train them.  When we make small 
sacrifices, such as giving up food and giving 
away alms, we detach ourselves from the things 
that we tend to love too much (Ez 16:49) - thus 
making more room in our lives for God. 

In the life of ancient Israel, God himself set the 
precedent for designating special days for 
penance.  Through Moses he commanded the 
people to observe an annual Day of Atonement 
(Yom Kippur) “on the tenth day of the seventh 
month…” Numbers 29:7  On this day, the people are to 
“mortify” themselves, that is, eat no food and do 
no work, so they could devote the day to 
repentance and prayer, asking God to cleanse 
them of their sins (Lv 16:29-34).  In later times, the 
Jewish people set aside additional days and 
seasons of penitential fasting. 

The practice of penitential days and seasons 
was continued by the early Christians (Acts 13:2-3) and 
became an established tradition in the Church.  
Lent, observed in the forty days before Easter, 
developed as a way of recalling our Lord’s own 
forty days and nights of fasting in the wilderness 
while he prayed and battled with the Devil (Lk 4:1-13). 

Spiritually, Lent is not only a time for “giving up” 
something.  It is a time for prayer and penance.  
Instead of “giving up” something, some people 
will benefit more by adding something…like a 
visit to church each day, or saying a prayer at 
the beginning of each day, or assisting a 
homebound person, etc.  Sacrifice is only one 
way to prepare for Easter.  Giving your time to 
God can be just as fulfilling. 

 

Next month we’ll look at Holy Week and the 
Triduum. 

https://mechon-mamre.org/p/pt/pt0429.htm#7
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 Deacon Chris Christopher’s Retirement Talk 

February 13, 2022 at Parish Breakfast in St. Rose of Lima Parish Hall 

 

“Seventy is the sum of our years, or eighty if we are strong.” Psalm 90 New American, Revised   
              I may have been strong at one time, but now that I am 80 I am not going to 
push it, nor tempt the Lord by asking for help to push it.  One must be careful about 
what they pray… 

            I’m sure you’ve noticed that I’ve become a bit unsteady while navigating in 
the sanctuary during Mass.  Fearing that I would embarrass folks by taking a tumble 
going up or down its steps, I’ve decided to step down rather than fall 
down.  Therefore, I’ve decided to retire from my diaconal ministry, express my 
gratitude to God for letting me work in his vineyard, and let the Holy Spirit lead me 
where he will. 
            In 1993 I was admitted to the diaconal training program in England and was 
warmly welcomed by my British classmates.  They not only ‘took the mickie’ out of 
me, British for ‘teased me,’ but affectionately referred to me as their “Token Yank.” 
            Once ordained, I was also warmly accepted by my British parishioners and 
entered their parish and social life.  The parish was made up of two rural churches, 
the largest of which on a good Sunday was attended by about 80 people – not 
families, individual souls.  There was one priest and one deacon – me!  But it was a 
wonderful experience because I was immersed in all aspects of parish life.  Like 
Milton, rural England has few Catholics due to its religious history with King Henry 
VIII. 
            My wife Zee and I lived and worked in Europe for 37 years on US military 
bases.  Upon retirement in June of 2004, I arrived in Milton; Zee remained in England 
one more year. 
            Not knowing a soul, I landed in Pensacola with two suitcases, rented a car, 
and got a room at the local Red Roof Inn.  The next day I showed up at St. Rose of 
Lima and was warmly greeted by the office manager Connie Armstrong.  Fr. Dennis 
O’Brian arrived a couple of months later. 
            My social life revolved solely around St. Rose of Lima and the Knights of 
Columbus.  In the 18 years of living in Milton, the only addition to my social life was 
the Blackwater Pyrates.  Other than the Pyrates, you all are the life around which my 
life revolves - and for which I have been grateful and blessed.  I am honored by this 

morning’s expression of appreciation for my 
years here at St. Rose. 
            But it is with a very sad heart that I 
announce that we will be leaving Milton to live 
close to one of our daughters in Nashville, 
TN.  At our ages, it is the prudent thing to do. 
            We don’t know how much time it will 
take to make the move, but until our departure, I 
will be joining you in the pews. 
            I again thank you for so warmly 
welcoming this “Token Yank” to this parish and 
to Milton. 
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I would like to remind everyone that we 
are all united in service to our church and 
community. Feel free to contact any 

Director with any help or suggestions you 
have for our service committees of Faith, 
Family, Community and Life. 

Programs 
DGK Dan Arndt 

prolifeman53@gmail.com 

 

Please make yourselves available to 
attend events this month as follows. 
The Gospel of Luke every Tuesday 6 PM 
in the church. 
Job is every Wednesday at 5:30 in EDGE 
room. 
Lenten retreat at Saint Pauls Friday, 
March 4th - 5th, $10 per person 
registration wwwstpaulcatholic.net or call 
Sara Edwards 504-258-7282. 

Re-igniting our community every Sunday 
at 9:15 in parish hall. 
Pray Rosary for America Saturday, March 
5 noon at the corner of Park Avenue and 
Dogwood Drive at the sign. 
Pro life prayer service Sunday, March 27 
after 4 PM mass in the church. 
We will be receiving the Saint Joseph 
icon on March 7 through the 14th and 
have services surrounding the prayer 
week. 

Sir Knight Oscar Saenz 

SAINT JOSEPH COMING TO OUR 
CHURCH 

 

     The Saint Joseph Pilgrim Icon is 
coming to our Church!  The traveling 
icon, provided by the Knights of 
Columbus, will be at Saint Rose of Lima 
Catholic Church from March 7 through 
March 14. 
     On Wednesday, March 9, the 
Wednesday Mass at 7 pm will be in honor 
of Saint Joseph.  The Mass will 
incorporate elements of the Knights of 
Columbus Saint Joseph Pilgrim Icon 
prayer booklet.   
     After Mass, the Knights will lead in 
praying the Joyful Mysteries of the 
Rosary.  Come join us for the Mass and 
Rosary as we help spread devotion to 
Saint Joseph! 

Prayer to St. Joseph  
Patris Corde (8 Dec 2020) – Pope Francis 
  
Hail, Guardian of the Redeemer, 
Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary. 
To you God entrusted his only Son; 
in you Mary placed her trust; with 

you Christ became man.  
Blessed Joseph, to us too, show 
yourself a father and guide us in the 
path of life. Obtain for us grace, 
mercy, and courage, and defend us 
from every evil. Amen.  
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KnightCast – A New Video Series 
“KnightCast" is a groundbreaking video series from the Knights of Columbus with the 
aim of engaging today's Catholic men in a compelling conversation about the 
Catholic Faith and their own, personal growth as they lead their families in service to 
the Church. Featuring host Jonathan Reyes as well as guests and subject matter 
experts in each episode, "KnightCast" seeks to cover topics ranging from sports and 
marriage to evangelization and the Saints. 
 New episodes of “KnightCast” premiere each month. Don't have time to watch 
the whole episode? Look out for new highlights and clips from each episode to watch 
and share. 
 This series is free to watch and share. Learn more at KofC.org/KnightCast.  

District Deputy Report for District 3 

SK Cesar Mascardo 

My Brother Knights, 

The St. Joseph Icon is now in our district 
and will be in council 7027 in March 7, 
2022. 

The Knights of Columbus's pilgrim icon 
prayer program is a longstanding 
tradition, in which every few years a new 
icon of a saint is selected to inspire the 
Knights and their communities. This year, 
the Knights have chosen an icon of St. 
Joseph holding the child Jesus from St. 
Joseph’s Oratory in Montreal, Canada. 

We just had our District 3 Meeting with 
our Regional Administer 1, Steve Zajac, on 
February 26, 2022. It was held at Council 
7027 Knights Hall.   

District 3 is comprised of council 778(St. 
Paul), 7027(St. Rose of Lima), 7402(St. 
Jude) and 8450(Nativity). In attendance 
were the Grand Knights, Financial 
Secretaries, Deputy Grand Knights, 
Program Directors, Membership Director 
and Past Grand Knights. We have learned 
from each council the many charitable 
programs and their support of the church. 
Working together, giving valuable 
information and feedback to promote that 
common goal of charity. 

None of us is as good as all of us. 
Members of the Knights of Columbus all 

know that – together – we can accomplish 
far more than any of us could individually. 
So we stick together…we support one 
another. That doesn’t mean that we 
always agree or that there is never a 
difference of opinion. It does mean that – 
as a Knight of Columbus – you can count 
on the support and encouragement of 
your brother Knights as you work to make 
life better in our parish and community. 

Our Catholic faith teaches us to “Love thy 
neighbor as thyself.” Members of the 
Knights of Columbus show love for their 
neighbors by conducting food drives and 
donating the food to local soup kitchens 
and food pantries, by volunteering at 
Special Olympics, and by supporting, both 
spiritually and materially, mothers who 
choose life for their babies. Knights 
recognize that our mission, and our faith 
in God, compels us to action. There is no 
better way to experience love and 
compassion than by helping those in 
need, a call we answer every day. 

To my Brother Knights in District 3, I 
thank you all for all you do. 

Fraternally, 

Cesar Mascardo 
Florida State Council 
District Deputy 3 

https://www.kofc.org/en/for-members/resources/member-webcasts.html
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MARCH  
For a Christian response to bioethical challenges  
We pray for Christians facing new bioethical challenges; may they continue to defend 
the dignity of all human life with prayer and action.  
http://popesprayerusa.net/popes-intentions/ 

As they were about to part from 
him, Peter said to Jesus, “Master, it 
is good that we are here; let us 
make three tents, one for you, one 
for Moses, and one for Elijah.” But 
he did not know what he was 
saying. … Then from the cloud came 
a voice that said, “This is my chosen 
Son; listen to him.” (Gospel for March 13, 
Lk 9:33, 35) 

 
Having witnessed the Transfiguration, 
the three apostles did not want to leave 
the mountaintop. But as the vision ends, 
God’s voice directs them back to Jesus, 
who takes them back down the 
mountain. We might wish in our own 
lives for extraordinary experiences or 
“spiritual highs,” but even if we are 
granted such experiences, we are not 
meant to cling to them. Brothers, may 
we be grateful for these enriching 
moments, if and when they come, but 
remember that we fulfill our God-given 
mission primarily within the daily duties 
of our ordinary lives. 

Challenge by Supreme Chaplain 
Archbishop William E. Lori: 

This month, I challenge you to withdraw 
from your normal routine each day to 
spend some time alone with God’s word 
by reading and reflecting on the Gospels. 
Second, I challenge you to assist your 
council in planning for the Faith in Action 
Spiritual Reflection program. 

Questions for Reflection: 
Do you tend to seek one emotional 
religious experience after another, yet 
feel less motivated to live your faith in 
between these experiences? Do you 
recognize the Christian witness you must 
fulfill in your daily duties as a man, a 
husband, a father, and in your ordinary 
work and social interactions? Do you set 
aside time to participate in a spiritual 
retreat every now and then to 
reinvigorate your spiritual life? 
 
 (From kofc.org/columbia   select View Current 
Issue Online) 

Supreme Chaplain’s Challenge 
by Archbishop William E. Lori 
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Honors of the Months 

Month Knight of the Month Family of the Month 
Year 2020-21 Bruce Donatelli Michael & Debra Stafford 
July, 2021 Jeff Fischer George & Nina Elliott 
August, 2021 Adrian Cuyuch  Christopher & Diana Root  
September, 2021 Adam Rapach Tom & Carrie Johnson 
October, 2021 Frank Ferraro Tim and Liz Maynard 
November, 2021 Denis Flores Michael & Debra Stafford 
December, 2021 Raymond Kutch Roger & Emily LeBlanc 

January, 2022 Dcn. Thomas Kennell Douglas & Tia Blau 

February, 2022 Dcn. Chris Christopher Suzanne Duncan 
March, 2022   
April, 2022   

May, 2022   

June, 2022   

Grand Knight George 
Elliott announced the 
Knight of the Month for 
February as Dcn Chris 
Christopher at the 4:00 
PM Mass on February 26, 
2022. Pictured is Dcn. 
Chris Christopher who 
was not available for the 
presentation.  K
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 GK George Elliott 

presented the Family 
of the Month for 
February to Suzanne 
Duncan and family at 
the 4:00 PM Mass on 
February 26, 2022. 
Pictured are GK George 
Elliott, Suzanne 
Duncan and children, 
and Msgr. Michael 
Reed.  
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Fourth Degree  

St. Teresa of Calcutta Assembly 2823 
FN SK Dan Arndt 

Brother Sir Knights, 
Please try to attend our next 4th degree 
meeting March 10 after the 3rd degree 
meeting. Help us as we plan for the next 
three months of this fiscal year. Later this 
month we will be having our yearly 

formal. Time and place will be announced 
at our next meeting. We also need to plan 
for a slate of officers for our next fiscal 
year. Thanks and hoping to see you at 
our next meeting. 

Sir Knight Oscar Saenz 

ANSWERS TO ASHES ON FOREHEADS 

A. Ash Wednesday is not a Holy Day of Obligation. 

B. The Church did not institute Ash Wednesday in support of the soap industry. 

C. The Church did not institute Ash Wednesday in support of improving personal hygiene. 

D. None of the above is the correct answer. 

The ashes symbolize our mortality and repentance for our sins! 

District 3 Quarterly Meeting at Council 7027 
February 26, 2022 

District 3 Meeting from left to right...Steve Zaja/RA1, Ted Mueller/Council 778(St. Paul) Past Grand 
Knight, Cesar Mascardo/DD3, George Elliott/7027 Grand Knight, Bill McDonald/Council 7027 Finan-
cial Secretary, Bruce Donatelli 7027 Membership Director, Peter Cimma/778 Financial Secretary, 
Sam Ridder/778(St. Paul)Grand Knight, Bruce Mabley/District Warden, Dan Arndt/7027 Deputy 
Grand Knight, Mark O'Hara/7402(St. Jude) Financial Secretary, George Kasztelan/8450(Nativity) 
Deputy Grand Knight, Llyod Hamilton/8450(Nativity) Grand Knight, Gary Lee/8450(Nativity)
Financial Secretary.  
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Knights of Columbus 
Online Resources 
Council 7027 web site has important 
information such as calendar, 
newsletters, and member only 
information. 
http://www.kofc7027.com 

State Council has important 
information about Knights in Florida. 
https://floridakofc.org/ 

Supreme contains something for 
everyone. 
http://kofc.org 

Knights  Gear is clothing and 
accessories K of C branded. 
http://www.knightsgear.com 

Knightline is a monthly publication with 
important information for leaders and 
members. 
http://kofc.org/knightline 

Invocations monthly publication of the 
Florida State Council. 
https://www.floridakofc.org/Invocation-
State-Newsletter 

Knightcast An inspirational video series 
forming men on their journey to be 
better husbands, fathers, citizens, and 
Catholics.  http://kofc.org/knightcast 

Assembly 2823 Officers 

 Fraternal Year 2021-2022 

Faithful  
Navigator 

SK Dan Arndt 

Faithful Captain SK Sid Roussell 

Faithful Pilot SK Joey Davis 

Faithful Admiral SK John Recke 

Faithful  
Comptroller 

SK Bill Mcdonald 

Faithful Purser SK Dale Sogor 

Faithful Scribe SK Tom Kubalewski 

Faithful Inner  
Sentinel 

SK George Elliott 

Faithful Outer  
Sentinel 

SK Dcn Chris  
Christopher 

Trustee 3 Year SK Bruce Donatelli 

Trustee 2 Year SK Michael Stafford 

Trustee 1 Year SK Bob Browder 

K of C Council 7027 
2021-22 Officer Elections 

Chaplain 
Msgr Michael 
Reed 

Grand Knight George Elliott 

Deputy Grand  
Knight 

Dan Arndt 

Chancellor Tom Kubalewski 

Recorder Larry Burkhalter 

Treasurer Dale Sogor 

Financial  
Secretary 

Bill McDonald 

Advocate Philip Germain 

Warden Justin Paul 

Inside Guard Gene Skalsky 

Outside Guard Jim Gentry 

Lecturer Paul Hicks 

One Year  
Trustee 

Cesar Mascardo 

Two Year  
Trusteed 

Greg Micklos 

Three Year  
Trustee 

Ray Kutch 

Council and Assembly Officers 

 BIRTHDAYS 
On behalf of your Council's Brother Knights, we wish you a very Happy Birthday. 

EDGAR A BENNETT   3/1 
CESAR M MASCARDO  3/1 
MICHAEL K MICHULKA  3/3 
REV FATHER RICHARD L SCHAMBER 3/5 
STANLEY C STUFFLEBEAM  3/5 
JOHN PAUL SHADDOCK  3/6 
KEVIN S SMITLEY   3/8 
ALLEN B PEGG   3/9 
RICHARD J FISHER   3/13 
ERNIE E CYR JR   3/15 
RICHARD W BELANGER  3/16 
WILLIAM C BERCOT   3/18 

HARVE P SHIPLETT   3/19 
PHILLIP R BARRETT   3/21 
NICHOLAS E DEES   3/22 
WILLIAM M LEWIS   3/22 
JAMES E AYALA   3/23 
RICHARD P CONNOLLY  3/23 
WILLIAM P GLOVER   3/23 
DANIEL M MARZLUFF  3/23 
DANIEL P CASEY   3/26 
JAMES E COX   3/26 
ARTURO A OJEDA   3/28 
THOMAS A KUBALEWSKI  3/31 

The Newsletter is published 
by Knights of Columbus 
Council 7027, PO Box 951, 
Milton, FL 32572,and is for 
the distribution to members 
and friends of the Council.  
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